
Donohue on Immigration Proclamation: ‘A Severe 
and Sweeping Attempt to Restrict Legal 
Immigration’ 

U.S. Chamber CEO Tom Donohue today issued a statement regarding the Trump administration’s 
immigration proclamation. 

“Today’s proclamation is a severe and sweeping attempt to restrict legal immigration. Putting up a ‘not 
welcome’ sign for engineers, executives, IT experts, doctors, nurses and other workers won’t help our 
country, it will hold us back. Restrictive changes to our nation’s immigration system will push investment 
and economic activity abroad, slow growth, and reduce job creation. 

“We are fighting for more investment and more growth in America because that means more jobs, and 
today that fight takes on a new level of urgency. We have long advocated for a rational immigration 
system that meets the needs of our economy and reflects the values of our country. Today’s proclamation 
serves neither of those interests. The U.S. Chamber will continue to strongly advocate for an immigration 
system that serves the interests of all Americans.” 

 

http://email.uschamber.com/g10LkqH0O10rWH0WU000RLa
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